
 
 

 
 
 
 

"WEEK AT A GLANCE" September 2-6 
Monday, September 2 

► Labour Day: School Not in Session 

Tuesday, September 3 
► Delayed start for Gr.1-7 students: students 

attend 12:30-2:20 (see details below) 
► Kindergarten Family meetings in the pm 

Wednesday, September 4 
► Gr. 1-7 students attend same class as Tues. 

8:30-2:20 
► Kindergarten Family meetings all day 

Thursday, September 5 
► Gr. 1-7 students attend same class as Tues. 

8:30-2:20 
► Kindergarten Group A 8:30-11:05 
► Kindergarten Group B 11:45-2:20 

Friday, September 6 
► Gr. 1-7 students attend same class as Tues. 

8:30-2:20 
► Kindergarten Group A 8:30-11:05 
► Kindergarten Group B 11:45-2:20 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Free Breakfast and 
Lunch 

Breakfast club is open to all 
students. It takes place in our 
new breakfast club space from  
8:00-8:30. 
We also have a lunch 
program. Please let our 
CCW Santina know if you 
would like us to provide a 
lunch for your child. 
Santina_manno@sd42.ca 

Welcome to new 
staff! 

We would like to welcome the 
following staff to HHE! We are so 
happy they have joined our 
amazing school community! 

 
Ms. Samantha Vis K teacher 
Ms. Nicole Hillman K  teacher 
Ms. Amanda Coluccio Support 
Teacher 
Ms. Lu Xiao EA 
Ms. Sandy Sandhu EA 
Ms. Mojgan Abolhassani  EA  
Ms. Brianna Seime  EA 
Ms. Nina De Luca  Counsellor 
Mrs. Lara Lacroix Vice Principal 
 
We still have a few vacancies 
to fill! Stay tuned!  

School Supplies 
Just a reminder that the 

school has purchased school 
supplies for all students. 
You can pay $60 on the 
parent portal or send the 
money to school clearly 
labelled with your child’s 
name. If you have any 

questions, please contact 
me at nneggers@sd42.ca 
***students do not need to 
bring any school supplies for 
the first week of schoo and 
will not be receiving their 
supplies until they are in 
their new classesl*** 

First Day of School! 
Tuesday September 3rd 

12:30-2:20 (Gr.1-7) 
New students meet outside at the front of the school with Mrs. Bisset, Mrs. Whalan and Mr. 

Whalan to find out your age appropriate classroom for the week.  
All other students return to their last year’s class outside line ups. They may see a different 

teacher at the line up for this week!  
All students will be dismissed at 2:20 from their outside line ups. 
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Parking Reminders 

As with every school, drop off and pick up times can be challenging. Our priority is your children’s safety during this 
time so we ask that you ensure you are doing what you can to help keep all students safe during drop off and pick up. 

If at all possible, please walk to and from school to cut down on the vehicle traffic or park in the neighbourhood 
(not blocking driveways) and walk to school. 
Avoid parking in yellow painted zones. 
The drop off area at the front of the school is a “kiss and go”. There is no leaving your vehicle or parking for 
periods of time. Students should exit the vehicle immediately and parents should then safely pull away. 

The parking lot is for staff parking only please 

First Week of School Wednesday-Friday 8:30-2:20 
Please drop off and pick up from your child’s last year’s line up 

outside!  
The following teachers will have their last year’s class back in their classrooms for the week:  
 
Ms. Vergara 
Ms. Konkin 
Ms. Ewald 
Ms. Jowett 
Mr. Thorburn 
Ms. Walton (moved to room 1063, line up by portable on first day) 
Mrs. Budshah 
Mrs. Cutler 
Mrs. Harmston 
Ms. Stewart 
Ms. Neufeld 
Ms. Kinnee 
Ms. Kidd 
Mrs. Smith 
Ms. Gernaey 

 
The following teachers will have the following classes from last year:  
 
Gr. 2/3 TTOC will have Mrs. Baydo’s class in room 1068 
Gr. 4/5 TTOC will have Mrs. Lachance’s class in room 1027 
Gr. ½ TTOC will have Mrs. Murdock’s class in room 1028 
Ms. Vergara will have Ms. Kohl’s class in room 1070 
Ms. Konkin will have Ms. Fewtrell’s class in Portable B 
Ms. Gasparovic will have Ms. Brown’s class in Room 1062 
Ms. Fewtrell will have Mrs. MacGregor class in Portable A 
Ms. Hayler’s TTOC will have Ms. Hoyes’ class in the Music Room (now a new classroom) 
Mrs. Bisset, Mr. Whalan and Mrs. Whalan will be sharing Mrs. Walsh’s class in room 1030 
throughout the week.  
 



Renovations at HHE 
 
As our population is growing, we needed to find place for an additional classroom. Over 
the summer, some changes were made! The Multipurpose room is now a classroom. The 
breakfast club room has moved over and will now be accessed through the main doors at 
the back of the school. It looks a little bit different! There was also some changes to the 
library the students will notice.  

ACCESSING THE BUILDING? 
 

Please use the front doors only to enter the building and report to the office upon arrival. All visitors to the building or on school 
property during instructional time, must check in at the office. 

Pick Up / Drop Off 

 
When arriving at the school, please encourage students to line up at their designated spot outside. Teachers will greet students 
and ask them to wash their hands upon entry. Classes will be dismissed at the same location. 

 
 

Garbage/recycling 
 

We ask that students "pack in... pack out". Whatever comes to school goes home. If students could bring a Litterless Lunch, we 
would really appreciate it! 

 
Arriving Late 

 
It is important for students to be on time whenever possible. If students are late, please have them enter through the front door 
and come to the office. Please, contact the office by calling 604 463-0866, emailing hhe_reception@sd42.ca, or logging your 
absence on the parent portal to let us know if your child will be late or absent. 

 
Bell Schedule 

8:25 am Warning Bell 
8:30 am Classes Begin 

10:20 – 10:35 am Recess 
12:00-12:40 pm Lunch (eat first, play after) 

2:20 pm Dismissal 
 

First Week: What should you bring? 
Please ensure that your child brings the following items to school: • a snack and a lunch • a personal water bottle. 
Students do not need school supplies for the first week. 

***Students will be going outside for recess and lunch rain or shine! Please ensure 
students are dressed for the weather and have a change of clothes in their backpacks at 

all times*** 
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